	Ref No.:   FOI-2425-SG15879

	Date FOI request received: 2nd December 2024

	Date FOI response: 6th January 2024

	REQUEST: Section 117 of the Mental Health Act relates to the provision of aftercare for patients with a qualifying section – the questions below relate to how this process is overseen and managed within your Trust.

No

Question

Response

1

Do you have a section 117 register that is kept up to date – i.e. new patients added when they have section 117 eligibility and patients removed when eligibility ends?

2

Is the register accessible to staff within your Trust via the intranet?

3

Do you have a timescale set for section 117 reviews? – i.e. 3 months, 6 months, annual review etc

4

Does the register include information about the people on your register that require a section 117 reviews and whether these are in date or overdue?
5

Does your Trust have processes in place to monitor overdue reviews and the number of people on the register who are eligible for section 117 aftercare? If so can you provide details of monitoring arrangements i.e. MHA Operations Committee, reports to teams etc and the frequency of these

6

Who is responsible for updating the section 117 register within your Trust – i.e. IT department, Performance team, MHA team

7

Do you have a single point of access for funding queries i.e. which ICB, which Local Authority is responsible for section 117 funding? If so is this via a legal team, social care team, MHA office?

8

How many patients do you have on your section 117 register?

9

What proportion of patients have reviews in date?

10

What proportion have out of date reviews?

11

Do you have a system in place i.e. a specific team that will undertake section 117 reviews for patients who have entitlement but are not currently open to services



	OUR RESPONSE:  The MHA Code of Practice requires the local Integrated Care Board (ICB) to maintain a register, this responsibility has been delegated to local authorities. Contact details about how to make an FOI request the local authorities for Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland can be found at:

Leicestershire County Council: https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/about-the-council/freedom-of-information/freedom-of-information-requests 

Leicester City Council: https://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/freedom-of-information/ 

Rutland County Council: https://www.rutland.gov.uk/council-councillors/freedom-information-foi/freedom-information 

The Trust will have duty to review the health elements of S117 as part of ongoing care if that care is continuing.


